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MSO NEWSLETTER

MSO extends a heartfelt appreciation to her members and her supporters who are 
carrying out our Lord's Great Commission in their global military ministerial works. 

Below are the MSO’s September reports:

1. There was a lot of support from the Central Military Chapel (CMC), the mother church of all the 
Korean MCF members, to support MSO's world missions in August. We'd extend our special 
thanks to all of the CMC members including Senior Pastor Moon Hyo-bin for their efforts and 
cooperation in the AMCF World Military Mission activities.

2. At 06:30, Aug. 27. (Thurs), MSO Thursday Prayer Meeting was held as an online Zoom Meeting 
as the national policy of COVID-19 social distancing continued to be strengthened. MSO is also 
holding the Tuesday Devotional Meeting (10:00) as a Zoom Meeting, and will continue to apply 
this policy to national discussions, seminars, and educational programs to adapt to the COVID-19 
pandemic.

3. MSO is in the process of establishing the 2021 MSO ministry plan early in order to secure 
supporting churches and individuals for its ministry of 2021. After P&P approval of the plan, we 
will spread to our supporters the 2021 MSO ministry plan which reflects the MSO world military 
mission budget next year by the end of September. We are planning to use it actively for visits to 
the sponsor churches and supporting organizations. We are also expecting the churches and 
organizations to use it properly when they make their budget plan for the fiscal year of 2021.

4. A Zoom Meeting is being held with the regional vice presidents of AMCF under the supervision 
of the president. A meeting of the Asia and Pacific region vice presidents was held at 14:30, Aug 
22 (Sat). A meeting of Africa, Europe and Middle East vice presidents on Sept 4 and one for 
American vice presidents on Sept 5 are on the schedule. MSO's representatives, the Secretary 
General and the Mission Officer, will participate in these conferences as usual. we sincerely hope 
and pray that  AMCF World Christian Soldiers will wisely overcome COVID-19 through God's 
guidance and that MCF activities in each country will be quickly normalized. To make sure the 
success of the AMCF World Conference(WC2024) to be held in Brazil, let us pray together the 
vice presidents all over the world will do their best to prepare the conference thoroughly and 
smoothly. Please pay your close attention to it.

5. September Prayer Subjects. We pray;
   - For the Korean people and leaders suffering from the re-proliferation of COVID-19.
   - that all soldiers will be safe from COVID-19 and that their power will not be weakened.
   - For the alternative MEO-P 2020 prepared for foreign military students in Korea in November.
   - that all sponsoring churches, organizations and indivisuals will continue to support MSO through 

God's guidance.
   - Pray for MCF activities in countries around the Indochina Peninsula, including Cambodia, to 

normalize as soon as possible from COVID-19.
   - For the global military missionary activities of AMCF President General Weerasooriya and Vice 

Presidents, ACCTS, MMI, MSO leaders.

But the Holy Spirit will come upon you and give you power. Then you will tell everyone
about me in Jerusalem, in all Judea, in Samaria, and everywhere in the world(Acts1:8)

Until the Military Christian Fellowship(MCF) is established in 
the armed forces of every country in the world, MSO ministry continues!


